\ Memorandum
‘Planning and Development Division
N Policy Planning

348 Richmond -

Date: October 3, 2018
File:  08-4050-14/2018-Vol 01

To: Mayor and Councillors

From: Barry Konkin
Manager, Policy Planning

Todd Gross
Director, Parks Services

Re: Templeton Redevelopment at Vancouver International Airport (YVR)

The purpose of this memorandum is to provide Council with background information regarding the
proposed redevelopment of a portion of the Vancouver International Airport (YVR) property, known as
the Templeton site, including details on on-going public consultation. This is provided as an update to
Council, and in response to a number of concerns raised by a resident of Burkeville, who resides nearby
to the Templeton re-development site.

It is important to recognize that the City has no jurisdiction in this matter and that YVR has advised that
the project will proceed. The City’s and the community’s input are, therefore, advisory only.

Background / Public Consultation

The Templeton Area Redevelopment Project entails redevelopment of approximately 44 acres of land
immediately west of Burkeville for a new cargo and logistics facility.

The Vancouver Airport Authority (VAA) commenced a formal engagement process with Burkeville
residents on the Templeton Area Redevelopment Project in November 2017. Information was presented
to the Sea Island Community Association Annual General meeting, an online survey gathered
community input in late 2017 and a five-member Community Advisory Committee was formed based
on nominations from the Sea Island Community Association executive. Committee members
participated in three meetings in early 2018 and provided preliminary input on the project. An update on
the public consultation process was provided to Mayor and Councillors in a memorandum dated May 7,
2018.

In August 2018, YVR invited Burkeville residents to volunteer for the second Community Advisory
Committee for the Templeton Area Redevelopment Project. Vancouver Airport Authority staff have
confirmed that 14 community members expressed interest in joining the community advisory
committee and that five community advisory members were randomly selected attended to form the
committee. Meetings with the advisory committee and public were held on September 18 and
October 2, 2018.

The advisory committee was invited to provide preliminary input on early designs to help the Airport
Authority (VAA) determine what features will be most effective and most supported. VAA will
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